BWGC Minutes
September 5, 2024
Bangor Muni Deck @ 7:50 A.M.

USA wins the 2024 Solheim Cup! s 7
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Members Present at the meeting:

Sandy Salsbury Linda Libby Susan Coffin

Kathy Constantine Carole Cook liz Coffin e

Anne Pooler Judy Richard Marilyn Rice Us&‘g'&i‘:&gﬁi&:@”
Marlene Viger Jean Young Nancy Giannetti

Jean Bridges Janet Anderson Jennifer Rasmussan

Claudette Amoroso
Welcome: Marlene Viger
Secretary’s Report: Robin Ashe: The August minutes were approved with no discussion.

Treasurer’s Report: Sandy Salsbury
e Members: Sandy passed out an up-to-date membership list to all present. This list can
also be found on our website. We currently have 49 members on our roster. We
welcome new members Dusty Hillman and Julie Heffernan to our group and look forward
to them joining our Thursday play when they are free.
e Sponsorships: Our sponsors for this year are the following, and they, too, can be found
on our website. To date, our sponsors have brought in $1130 to the treasury.

o Darling Chevrolet Sandy Salsbury

o Putting Scammer Kathy Constantine

o Maine Horse & Rider Anne Pooler

o Northeast Soft Wash Judy Richard

o Pleasant Hill Campground Judy Richard

o RBC Wealth Management Kathy Anderson

o Rings Paving Jean Bridges

o Union Street Laundry Peter Jacques

o Sunshine Girls (Members contribute $10.00 toward these.)
o Snowbound Girls (Optional for Sunshine & Snowbound)
o Furbush Roberts (in kind) Sue Roberts

e Treasury Status: As of today, September 5th, our treasury balance is at $3,989.00 of
which $1620.00 is reserved for the Brenda Crosby Memorial Fund.

Maine Golf: Marlene Viger
e Bangor Muni hosted Maine Golf on September 3rd with 68 women golfers from the state
participating.


http://www.liz44.com/bangorgolf/index.htm
http://www.bangorgc.com

e Nineteen Bangor women played in the event. Great turnout for our club.
e Results can be found on the website www.mainegolf.org
o Flight 1 Gross:
m Liz Coffin tied with Julie Treadwell for first place gross with a 75.
o Flight 2 Gross:
m Susan Coffin 1st place with an 88.
m Nancy Hart: 2nd place with an 89.
m Sherrie Thomas: 3rd place with a 91.
o Flight 3 Gross:
m Carole Cook with a 98.
o Flight 2 Net:
m 2nd place Marilyn Rice with a 68
m 3rd place Jean Young with a 72

Flight 3 Net: 2nd place Kathy Anderson with a 72.
e Great job, Ladies... Good showing from our club in states.

Weekly Tournament Chair: Marilyn Rice

e Season is winding down with maybe 3 more scheduled weekly events.

e Much discussion around the orange tees, their temporary rating and slope and when
Maine Golf will come and do the official rating. Hopefully, it will be this fall.

e Many girls' indexes are going down very quickly due to the orange tees, and there is a
sense of concern.

e Many questions around the ability to choose green or orange tees each week. At this
point Golf Genius and the mobile scoring only allow one set of tees. Marilyn will be
working with Rob on this so that choice will be an option next year.

Chip-Ins: Carole Cook
e Logo balls were distributed to those gals receiving chip-ins. Great job, girls.
Karen Bamford
Jean Bridges (2)
Jean Young (2)
Robin Ashe
Jennifer Rasmussan
Susan Payne
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Added Addition to the Agenda: Sandy Salsbury
e Sandy wanted to recognize the winners of the Club Championship and President’s Cup
and presented them with checks for their accomplishments.
e Club Championship Winners:
Flight C: Karen Bamford
Flight B: Kathy Constantine
Flight A: Suzanne Roberts
Overall winner: Liz Coffin
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President’s Cup Winner:

o Runner Up: Judy Richard

o Overall Winner: Donna Jancewicz
Note: Liz Coffin spoke up to say that all awards given to members cannot be in the form
of check. All awards are to be in Pro Shop Credit. All checks were given back, and the
winners will be credited with the amount in the Pro Shop.

Handicap Chair: Susan Coffin

Susan reminded everyone that mobile scoring does not show chip-ins and birds. Be sure
to do an extra scorecard and leave it with Susan if your group has either of the two and
indicate it on the card or leave it in the basket in the bathroom.

Members are reminded that they need to post all scores.

Old Business: Brenda Crosby Memorial Cancer Tournament:

Members are encouraged to invite guests and make 4 person teams or just sign up
individually. The Pro Shop will help with all the pairings. This needs to be done before
September 9th.

Raffle baskets are encouraged and hoping for a good assortment. Bring money to buy
tickets for the raffle baskets.

Lunch will be pulled pork sandwiches and barbequed chicken sandwiches with potato
salad, dessert, and beverage for $18.00 which includes tax and gratuity. Bring exact
money, or write a check to Birdies.

Green fees and cart will be $40.00.

Donation of $20.00 to the Cancer Society is suggested.

Caring Connections will be onsite. All monies collected will be distributed locally.
Participants are encouraged to wear colors of cancer that have affected their lives.
This will be at 9:00 A.M. and a shotgun.

Registration will be on the deck any time after 8:00 A.M.

All participants should be ready for pictures and instructions by 8:45 A.M.

A fun time, and all monies will go to Caring Connections here in Bangor, Maine.

New Business: Restaurant Update: Jean Bridges

Jean Bridges spoke to the membership about the restaurant update. Marilyn Rice and
she were designated by the executive committee to meet with Rob to discuss the
contract between Birdies and the City of Bangor. Because the contract specified that the
restaurant must always be opened to the general public, the deck cannot be reserved.
That is a change from Hero’s. Also, the deck is now open at 10:00 A.M. So, with these
two changes from past happenings, our club has to have an emphasis on being flexible
and amiable. Jean spoke to the fact that things are different with Birdies, and that we
need to emphasize on progress, going forward, and we want to work with Birdies. They



are here, and we are here. She also stressed that Bob with Birdies wants to help with the
Cancer Tournament, and wants to maintain and improve relations with the Bangor
Women’s Golf Club. There was no discussion after Jean spoke to the membership.

We will go into the 2025 season letting Birdies know of our schedule and special events
before the season begins.

Respectfully submitted,
Robin Ashe
Secretary



